Fairgrove Township, December 2016 

The December meeting of Fairgrove Township Board was called to order by Supervisor Keith Aeder on December 19, 2016 at 7:35 pm. Board members present were Aeder, Treasurer John McQuillan, Trustees Dennis Hadeway and Mike Day. Clerk Katie Gebhardt and Zoning Administrator Bruce Turner, Policeman Mike Scarborough, and Sexton Doug Foster were also present. 

Several visitors were presents; including Pat from the road commission and a representative with Nextera. 

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Hadeway moved and Day supported to approve November minutes as presented. Approved.

Hadeway moved and Aeder supported to approve agenda as presented. Approved.

Comments from Public: Pat from the road commission assured the board that all snow issues will be covered, regardless of reports to the contrary. 

Supervisor’s Report

· Neil Bishop – ITC/Nextera interconnect facility going into section 6, will be owned by ITC. Discussions in regard to special use permits for substation. Bruce will check into ordinances. John will check into legal aspects. 

· Fairgrove Fire Meeting 

· New airpacks requested 

· Pursing grant for covering portion of engine purchase – about $350,000 total for new engine, grant could cover $100,000. 

· SCBA - $70,000 with 10 year life span

· Current Capital Fund is $46,000.

· Township could be responsible for 40% of engine cost, financed over 15 years. About $10,500 a month over 15 years with interest. 

· Renewable energy legislation recently passed about 15% - was discussed with the public and Nextera representative. 

· 2 payments still need to be made to the Village in the amount of $9,608.10 for 2017/2018. Annual payment made in April.

Unfinished Business

· Akron trash pick-up – Still waiting on more information, Aeder will follow-up.

· Clerk Duties – Updating clerk duties to include payroll, website. This was agreed upon. 

· New computer estimate was present. Board suggested a cap of $900. McQuillan moved Hadeway second. Approved

· Running QuickBooks was discussed. 

· Facebook – McQuillan moved and Aeder supported a motion for the Township to use Facebook. Passed with a 6-1 vote, Day was opposed. Will revisit in 6-12 months. 

New Business 

· Diva Disposal – Wanted to replace cemetery dumpster with bins. Board members were concerned about theft and weather issues. Gebhardt looking into replacing dumpster instead. 

· Cemetery – Foster would like to put concrete slab down. Aeder moved and Hadeway supported motion for Foster to be compensated for time and materials on that project. Motion Approved.

· Cemetery building needs new roof. Foster can be available in April to do work. Will provide quote to board. 

· Reappoint Board of Review for 2017/2018. Bublitz, Day, Russell agreed to continue with Karen Goodchild as alternate. Aeder moved and McQuillan supported. Motion Approved. 

· Reappoint Planning Commission to 3 year term – Doug Shannon and Jeff Montic. Mike Day will continue as Board Rep. Aeder moved and Hadeway supported. Approved

Sexton -

· Will be pulling permit to burn. Sexton report presented. McQuillan moved and Day supported. Approved

Police – 

· New updated report for 4 day verse 6 day work week provided along with report. 

· Board requested numbers for a 40 hour week, 5 day week. 

· Board questioned how additional hours will benefit the Township.

· Hadeway moved to approve report, Day supported. Approved. 

Assessor – 

· Balance issues with tax bills from 2015. Ambulance assessment was incorrect on some bills due to issue in Excel. 13 owners overpaid assessment by $297. McQuillan proposed refund to those 13 properties from tax account. Aeder moved and McQuillan supported. Approved. 

Planning – 

· No Zoning permits issue

Financial Report – 

· Road commission check from September still outstanding, 9/16/16 check. Pat will look into the check. 

· Approximately $70,000 in revenue from the State came in.

· $460 zoning permit fee – Atwell.

· Aeder moved and Day supported Financial Statements as presented. Approved.

Bills – 

· Were presented and listed below.

CFocus 


$80.00

Fairgrove Oil 

$7.55

Fairgrove Township

$14.80

Diva Disposal

$5,887.70

Tuscola Co Treasurer
$1,772.74

Deborah Young

$1,263.00

AT&T



$119.06

Consumers Energy

$53.73

John McQuillan

$127.44

DTE



$54.70

AT&T



$45.00

Tuscola Advertiser

$1,188.00

Spicer (Wind Account)
$1,934.50

Keith Aeder


$607.73

John McQuillan

$607.73

Katie Gebhardt

$640.58

Dennis Hadeway

$170.85

Mike Day


$170.85

Doug Foster


$1,400.00

Keith Aeder


$558.72

Bruce Turner


$120.05

Curtis Bublitz


$18.47

Ellis Day


$18.47

Eric Russell


$18.47

Karen Goodchild

$87.72

Carl Childs


$69.26

Brian Pike


$50.79

Anne Leen


$50.79

Doug Shannon

$50.79

Jeff Montei


$50.79

G. Grzemkowski

$50.79

· Hadeway moved and Day supported to approve bills as presented. Approved.

Board Comments – 

· Sidewalks – Travis Cragg volunteered to take care of sidewalks and Dennis Hadeway agreed to help. 

McQuillian moved to adjourn meeting, Day supported.

Meeting Adjourned 12/19/2016 at 10:10 pm

Next Meeting will be January 16, 2016 7:30 pm

Respectfully Submitted

Katie N. Gebhardt

Fairgrove Township Clerk

